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July 31, 2008

Eliot G. Sander

Metropolitan Transportation Authority
347 Madison Avenue

New York, NY 10017

Dear Mr. Sander,

I want to bring to your attention the disparity between two of the subway lines in my Assembly
District in North Brooklyn, the G line and the L line, as reported this week in the Straphangers
Campaign’s annual subway report. While I am pleased to learn that the L train has become the
most reliable line in the city, it saddens me to see that that the G train is once again ranked
amongst the worst lines in the city.

The G line was rated worst of all lines in terms of cleanliness and frequency of breakdowns, and
near the bottom in frequency of trains and clarity of announcements. This report card failed to
have a category for service disruptions, but if it did I’'m sure the G line would have had a poor
mark due to incessant disruptions. A good week for the G is one in which it runs from Smith-9™
Streets to Court Square without the need for shuttle busses along the way. But seemingly every
other weekend my constituents and thousands of others are forced to deal with service
disruptions, a split G line in which people must transfer from one train to another, and shuttle
busses. I can’t even remember the last time the G went past Court Square to Forest Hills. If the
train ran its full route it would save many commuters time and aggravation, in addition to re-
linking local neighborhoods with the many thriving and affordable shopping districts in Queens.
Countless numbers of my constituents used to use the G line just to get to those stores and now
they cannot.




I have said it before and I will say it again, I'm tired of the G line being treated as the lowly
stepchild of the MTA. For years I have heard promises of service improvements but nothing
ever materializes. Instead, the G is always the first line on the chopping block when it comes
time to cut costs. The L line brings people to Manhattan’s Central Business District and
intersects several transit hubs, and I am left to conclude that is the reason why it offers much
better service. The G line, meanwhile, doesn’t connect to Manhattan, services people in
Brooklyn and Queens, and offers about the worst service in the city. It is a sad state of affairs
that this line continues to be neglected just because its riders are not going to Midtown or Wall
Street.

The G line connects the people of North Brooklyn, from Greenpoint to Red Hook. If the service
were better it could have a dramatic impact on the economic growth of this part of the city and is
especially vital considering that nearly all of the affordable housing slated to be built in the city
is along this line. All else aside, I would have thought these arguments alone would be enough
to merit improvements.

For all of these reasons, I am asking you now to stand with me and my belief that improvements
to G line service are a must, and that change needs to happen immediately.

I thank you for your time and attention in this matter. Please feel free to call me at 718-383-7474
if you have any questions or comments.
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